




EAST KENTWOOD HIGH SCHOOL
STUDENT BULLETIN
WEB SITE – www.kentwoodps.org
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 25
LAUNCH        The man who does things makes many mistakes, but he never makes the biggest mistake of all—doing nothing.
EKHS EVENTS

Tuesday, 11/25

EKHS Financial Night for Senior Parents in the FC Cafeteria at 7 pm

Wednesday, 11/26
Half Day 

1. Students:  When you are using LMC computers, please print only what you absolutely need and please make sure you pick up what you have printed.  If your job doesn’t print in the LMC, check with the LMC staff in the circulation desk for assistance, do not continue to hit the print button.  We are finding dozens of things printed and left behind.  Please be frugal when it comes to printing.  
2. Challenge Day dates that you are attending are posted on the East Wing Dafeteria window.  Please check your dates.  You must arrive on that date in the West Wing gym as soon as you get off the bus.  People who are late will lose their spot.  There are still spots left for first-year Challenge Day students.  Please see Mrs. Trombley in her room 75, or email her at melissa.trombley@kentwoodps.org if you are interested. 
3. Winter Sideline Cheer  Tryouts will begin on Monday, Nov. 24. Don’t forget to get your physical turned into the athletic office before Monday.

4. KCTC on Wednesday, 11/26.  KCTC is closed on Wednesday.  Students should attend their classes at EKHS.

5. Davenport University will be offering a dual enrollment class in Sports Management and Introduction to Health Careers at EKHS next semester.  Any junior or senior who is interested should see his/her counselor by December 2.  Students must have a 2.5 GPA or better to apply.
6. Student meeting for students interested in joining EKHS’s trip to England July 2015.  If you are not signed up to go on the England trip this summer and would like to join us come and learn about it from Ms. Kooy after school next week Tuesday, Nov. 25.  The meeting will begin at 2:45 and end at 3:00 pm.  If you cannot make the meeting, please pick up a parent letter for your parent(s) from Ms. Kooy in room 26.  See you there. 
7. ATTENTION SENIORS!!!  The second round of senior apparel order is going on now.  Pick up your order form in the East or West Wing Office.  The money and order from are due by Thursday, Dec. 4.
8. Falcon’s Nest Spirit Store in EKHS will be open for holiday shopping on Dec. 13 9 am – 1 pm, Dec. 20 9 am – 1 pm.
9. Ski/Snowboard Club.  Bittersweet is now OPEN!  Join the Ski/Snowboard Club to get great deals at Bittersweet.  Club membership cards are $15 and get you over 50% savings every time you ski or snowboard.  There will ba bus to Bittersweet for 6 weeks beginning in January.  Cost will be $50.  All forms are in the East Wing Assistant Principals’ office and the FC office.  Hurry to reserve a spot on the bus, it fills up fast.  Adults and siblings are also welcome to join ($15 for adults).  If you have questions or need more information, please contact Mrs. Thomasma at mary.thomasma@kentwoodps.org or stop by room 41.  If you turn your forms & payment in by November 24, you will get your club card before Thanksgiving!  All cards will be in the office on Wednesday, Nov. 26 for you to pick up.  If you miss that deadline, you will be able to catch the next one. 
10. Sophomores and Juniors who are interested in attending KCTC next year can sign up for a visit in the Guidance Office.  Spots are limited and will be given out on a first-come-first-serve basis.  Our first visit is December 2.  If you are scheduled to attend Challenge Day on December 2, you will not be able to visit KCTC on this date.  We will have additional visits during second semester.
11. Talent Show Auditions will be during all 3 lunches December 1,2,4,5, the week after Thanksgiving break.

LUNCH MENUS (main course)
Tuesday
Turkey sausage or cheese pizza

Wednesday
Lunch items in the machines.

SCHOLARSHIP AND SPECIAL OPPORTUNITIES

Look in the Scholarships file in the Guidance Office for information on the following topics:

· University Club of Grand Rapids Scholarship is being offered to students with a strong desire to remain in or return to West Michigan upon completion of their studies.  Due 2/18.

· America’s Farmers Grow AG Leaders is offering a $1500 scholarship in agricultural careers.  Due 2/1.

· Elks Lodge #48 of Grand Rapids is offering 500 scholarships.  Yes, you heard that right, 500 different scholarships—20 for $20,000 each and 480 for $4,000 each.  Due 12/5.
· MEA scholarship:  for students that have a parent that is a member of the MEA.  Due 2/27.

· The Rockford Sportsman’s Club is offering a scholarship for a student showing a career commitment to the study of the environment.  Due 4/1.
· The Calvin Alumni Association is offering renewable scholarships.  Due 2/2

ATHLETIC EVENTS
Friday, 11/28
TBD

Boys Varsity Ice Hockey—Thanksgiving Falcon Classic


EKHS Ice Arena

Saturday, 11/29

TBD

Boys Varsity Ice Hockey—Thanksgiving Falcon Classic


EKHS Ice Arena

